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Minutes of a meeting of the Planning Committee of the Bolsover District Council 
held in the Council Chamber on Wednesday, 4th October 2023 at 10:00 hours. 
 
PRESENT:- 
 
Members:- 

Councillor Tom Munro in the Chair 
 
Councillors Rob Hiney-Saunders, Duncan McGregor and John Ritchie. 
 
Officers: Sarah Kay (Interim Head of Development Management), Chris McKinney 
(Interim Head of Planning Policy), Julie-Ann Middleditch (Principal Planning Policy 
Officer), Jon Hendy (Senior Policy Planner) and Hannah Douthwaite (Governance 
and Civic Officer). 
 
 
PL23-21/22 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

 
Apologies for absence were received on behalf of Councillors Justin Gilbody, Chris Kane, 
Phil Smith, Janet Tait and Carol Wood. 
 
 
PL24-21/22 URGENT ITEMS OF BUSINESS 

 
There were no urgent items of business to consider. 
 
 
PL25-21/22 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

 
There were no declarations of interest made. 
 
 
PL26-21/22 MINUTES 

 
Moved by Councillor Duncan McGregor and seconded by Councillor John Ritchie  
RESOLVED that the Minutes of a Planning Committee held on 6th September 2023 be 
 approved as a correct record. 
 
 
PL27-21/22 ANNUAL INFRASTRUCTURE FUNDING STATEMENT 2022/23 

 
The Principal Planning Policy Officer presented the Annual Infrastructure Funding 
Statement for 2022/23. 
 
It was noted that during 2022/23 the total amount secured through new Section 106 
agreements was £1,063,521.50. The total amount of Section 106 monies held from 
previous years was £1,466,946.75. Of these funds already held by the Council, the main 
spending on infrastructure in the monitoring year was on Sports Provision, totalling 
£132,989.28. Spending on Health infrastructure followed with £97,188 committed to 
improvements in primary health care in Tibshelf. The provision of Green Space 
infrastructure using S106 funding totalled £29,861. 
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Members noted the importance of Section 106 monitoring to ensure that the money was 
spent in the allotted time and wasn’t at risk of being clawed back by developers. 
 
It was queried whether the Annual Infrastructure Funding Statement document would be 
sent to Parish Councils. The Principal Planning Policy Officer confirmed that the 
document would be published on the Councils website so that local ward members could 
advise Parish Clerks how to access it.  
 
Moved by Councillor Duncan McGregor and seconded by Councillor John Ritchie 
RESOLVED that: 
 

1) the requirements of the Community Infrastructure Levy (Amendment) (England) 
(No. 2) Regulations 2019 in relation to Annual Infrastructure Funding Statements 
and be noted, 

 
2) the format and content of the Annual Infrastructure Funding Statement 2022/23, 

and the decision to publish it to comply with the regulations be approved. 
 

 
 
The meeting concluded at 10:15 hours. 
 


